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1 in favour of the United States in terms of our populations and
our Cross llational Products. In per capita terms Canadian invest-

~ment in the United States exceeds American investment in Canada.

The difference is that United States investment in Canada results
in some 50!, American control of our manufacturing industries --
in some sectors, including automobiles and petrochemicals, the
percentaze is much higher. On the other hand, the degree of
Canadian ovmership of the American economy is negligible, If

our policies are to serve Canadian interests they nust ta:e full
account of this disparity of power.

“hile our approach to foreign investment in general
and American investment in particular is and will remain a
poesitive one, Canada is now in a position where Canadians can
afford to be nore selective about the terms on which foreign
capital enters Canada.

It is in the light of this determination that Canada's
new policy on foreign talieovers of existing Canadian business
enterprises should be understood. Canada is a growing country
that needs a capital inflow if its full potential is to be deve-
loped. The need is dispersed throughout the country and is felt
most strongly in the Atlantic provinces and the Eastern half of
the Province of Quebec. The new legislation when it is passed
will not hinder the free flow of capital into capital-hungry
areas and capital-hungry industries. It may impede the tal:eover
of existing, viable Canadiar enterprises.

About 17% of the net annual capital inflow to Canada
is used to purchase goins concerns rather than to develop new
industries or new units in existing industries. This zind of
capital inflow may or may not be in the Canadian interest.

The intention of the new legislation is to see to it that it is.

ror instance, if the net effect of an American ta'-eover

is to export research and development from Canada to the "nited
States, replace Canadian management with Anerican management and
talle the enterprise out of the export mari-et Canada is the loser,
and such a taikeover would almost certainly be prevented by the
new legislation., It is important to note, hoivever, that the
procedure under the new act is to be one of review and assessment,
ard T hope that in the vast majorit;” of cases a process of negzo-

iation would result in approval of the takeover on terms which
respond to Canadian interests and priorities.

I'0 reasonable person could suggest that the proposed
legislation is zenophobic or even unduly restrictive. It may
cause hardship, and it is unlikely that the frustration of the
buyer would match the frustration of the would-be seller. Dut
we are determined that foreign interests will no loncer be free
to buy up Canadian enterprises with a view to closin: them dovm
and substituting imports for their production or reducines their
rdle as eporters in world rarkets, closing down research

facilities or otherwise reducing them to branch-plant status.




